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January 11, 2011 — 1/11/11!
   I hope that the numbers represented by this date also represent a Number One year for you and for our Association! I
think they do! I’m the eternal optimist, but I have a great feeling about our country, our state, our city, our school  AND our
Alumni Association in 2011!
   When my father George W. Hawkes came to Arlington in 1946, he had a hunch that this area—particularly Arlington
itself— was going to go somewhere! Well, I don’t think that even he—with all of his optimism about Arlington—would have
believed we could have a World Series  AND a Super Bowl in little old Arlington. A pretty good indication of a Number One
year!
   We have a lot to be excited about, don’t we? Our Association continues to grow with membership closing in on the 1000
mark. We gave five college scholarships and four Distinguished Alumni Awards in 2010. We participated in the dedication
of  the statue on the grounds of the Central Library of WWII flying ace Neel Kearby, AHS ‘28. (see page 2). Our Tailgate
Party before Homecoming had the highest attendance to date allowing us to recruit new members and enhance our presence
in the community. Our Facebook page continues to bring in interest both in the form of new members and contributions.
Thanks to all who took part in our Association opportunities this year. We really appreciate your help!
   We have several reunions being planned this year—the Class of 1961 will hold their 50th on Open House weekend  in
June. We anticipate a great representation from that class! Other classes with plans on the table are ‘51, ‘71, ‘91. Members
of the “1” and “6” classes, please send Doris Whitlock, our Reunion representative,  information on your reunion plans at
dorisjean1941@yahoo.com. We will publish in the spring newsletter and post on www.ahscolts-alumni.org.
   Speaking of Alumni Open House, make your plans for Saturday June 11. We are expecting a huge turnout this year.
However, our location has changed. Due to the extensive renovation of the cafeteria underway in June,  our Open
House will be in the “old gym” or Gym B of the Park Row campus. Lots of good memories will be stirred as we meet there.
Don’t worry! We’ll have guides and signs and the parking will be closer. Hurrah!
   We will be continuing to help the AHS PTA in their project to underwrite an electronic marquee—a huge but attainable
endeavor which will bring AHS into the 21st century. (see page 3)
   We remember Tom J. Vandergriff,  AHS Class of 1943, Distinguished Colt Alumnus, the “voice” of the Arlington
Colts for decades, the provider of transportation for sports and musical groups for those same decades, Supporter
Extraordinaire, and father of four more Arlington High  graduates. We are all proud to be part of his remarkable legacy.
God bless you, and thanks, Mr. Tom!
   Lots of things are happening! Come be a part of it this year. I challenge every member of the AHS Alumni Association to
bring in ONE new member. How hard is that? But what a difference that will make for the coming years.
Try it—You’ll like it!

A Family Affair:
Erica, ‘95, and Elizabeth Crosley, ‘26,
with Erin; Tyler Crosley and Mark
Chaney grilling at the Tailgate Party.

Go Colts!  Keep on Kickin!

Erin Hawkes Chaney,  ’64
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Association Events

 If you think the Open House is nothing but tea and
cookies, get an inside look from Ray Roberts, ’48,
who attended his first in 2010. In a letter to Mac
Martin, Ray reminisced a bit about his early departure
at 15 from AHS into the Air Force, and the
encouragement he received from James Martin as his
career led him to leadership in Virginia school systems.
As a sojourner in many lands, Ray’s return to AHS—
even though it wasn’t “his” campus—was an event he
doesn’t want to miss again.
   “I wish there was a way I could thank everyone who
attended the AHS open house function. This is the
real “America” and I wish this type of a function could
happen in every  town.
   We had a history teacher at AHS, a former WWII

    One event each year at Open House is the “unveiling” of the Distinguished Colt Alumni for the year. Although
a second presentation of the honorees takes place in the fall at Homecoming, the late Colonel Neel Kearby,
Class of 1928—named Distinguished Colt in 2010—was the centerpiece of another unveiling in November.
Thanks to the efforts of city leaders and dedicated admirers of Kearby, most of whom are AHS grads (Lana
Ward Wolfe, Richard Aghamalian, Clete McAlister—all Class of 1965), a statue of the famous WWII
flying ace and a Texas historical marker (championed by Geraldine Nash Mills, ’59, and Wanda Roberson
Marshall, ’51) was dedicated on the west side of the George Hawkes Central Library.

For the Homecoming presentation,
Lana Wolfe and JrROTC intructor
Colonel Charles  Kelly (ret), stood
in for Colonel Kearby.

Geraldine and Wanda in council
chambers after the video portion of
the dedication event.

pilot who encouraged me to join the Marine Reserve
unit at Dallas NAS so I could have an ID and uniform.
I got in at 15! My career took me to Germany, Virginia,
and Vietnam, but I always regretted the loss of my last
years at AHS.
   After the function last Saturday, my wife Linda and I
drove by the old AHS building. I was shocked. It was
no longer a red brick building and the flag pole where
we always met is now part of the street. But the spirit
and drive of AHS Alumni is alive and well and I am
happy to be permitted to be part of the group. Thanks
to you and all who worked so hard on the function. It
was tremendous. We look forwad to next year and hope
to see you at future Association events.”

Alumni Open House · June 11 · 10:30am · Gym B
Alumni Choir* · Alumni Band** · Special Guests***

*To sing in Alumni Choir meet for rehearsal at 9:30
**To join Alumni Band, contact Tanya Terrell-Weideman, ’81,
    shadowlr@swbell.net, 817.460.3408
 ***Golden Anniversary Class of 1961, Classes of 1951 and 1991,
    Distinguished Colt Alumni, Miss Jane Ellis

More details in Spring newsletter.
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Milestones

All dates 2010 unless noted.
Irless Jordan, ’33, October...David Beard, ’41, January
2011...Dennis Bradley, ’43, August...Betty Joy Carter,
’46, September...Marvin Willis, ’46, August...Bobbie
Tucker Witzgall, ’46, March 2009...Marvin Wilson,
’50, September...Bob Bramill, ’51, July 2009...Mary
Alice Stewart Erb, ’54, December...Jerry Jordan, ’59,
October...Pamela Belcher, ’67, August 2009...Bill
Wade, ’72, September...Darsa Armour Owens, ’77,
October...Cass Chadborne Beasley, ’92,
September...Lillian Sheffield, September, widow of
Bill Sheffield, AHS football coach in the 1940s.
Tommy Vandergriff, Class of 1943, named
Distinguished Colt Alumnus in 1997, died December 30.
Read the words he wrote in June 1948—words which
can still ring true (except for the amount of dues)—to
Arlington High School Alumni. At right is a portion of
his letter in the inaugural AHS Ex-Students Bulletin in
which he articulated our mission perfectly.

Congratulations: Robert Miles, ’57, was honored by his peers at two addiction treatment centers late last year.
Grapevine Valley Hope awarded him their Golden Heart award during their annual celebration—Oct’sober’fest—
in recognition of his efforts to help those in recovery from addiction, his advocacy in legislation and for speaking
out for active addicts who can’t speak for themselves. In November, he was given “The Pillar of the Community
Award” at the Gratitude for Giving breakfast at the Mansion on Turtle Creek sponsored by Sierra Tucson. Robert
is a Licensed Chemical Counselor and has served for 15 years as Legislative Chair for the Texas Association of
Addiction Counselors. Robert joined the Alumni Association the minute it formed and is a charter member of the
Alumni Band.

Dear Colts,
    The purpose of the Association is just what we
think you want it to be: to promote Arlington High
School. Surely this motive will challenge every
alumnus. Surely the unselfishness of this purpose
will win for the Association high regard on the part
of the public and personal satisfaction on the part
of every ex-student....Send that dollar in as dues. It
is your way of saying “YES” to the question: “Do
you want to be an Ambassador of Good Will for your
school?” Let us all work together to the end that
our Association will become a permanent and ever
more worthwhile service.

Yours for Arlington High
    Tommy Vandergriff, ’43    Tommy Vandergriff, ’43    Tommy Vandergriff, ’43    Tommy Vandergriff, ’43    Tommy Vandergriff, ’43

AHS News
   The Arlington High PTA, along with community sponsors and your Alumni Association, has embarked upon a
drive to replace the ancient, outdated, inadequate marquee in front of AHS. An electronic marquee ends the
use of  upside down “W’s” substituting for “M’s.” No longer will some poor soul have to battle winds on the
bottom end of a long pole to change the message. Publicizing school events transforms from a dreaded duty to
an easy, quick and timely connection to the community. Our rivals—oops! neighbors—have already managed to
do this. To donate send your check, marked Marquee Project and payable to AHS Alumni, to PO Box 152578,
Arlington, 76015. The Association will, in turn, send money to AHS for the project. In the words of Tom
Vandergriff, “Let us all work together to the end that our Association will become a permanent and ever more
worthwhile service.”
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Happy Colts ~ Past, Present, Future
Homecoming Tailgate ~ 2010

#1 #2 #3

#4

#5

#6

#7

#8

#9

#11 #12

#13
#14

#15

#16 #17

#18 #19

#20

#21
1. Scott ’95, Dylan, ’22, Spain
2. Mr. Webb, CBC
3. Kay King, Sonny Wooten, both ’62
4. Art, ’54, Martha Bird, CBC
5. Hank Taylor, ’25
     (son of Elissa Chaney Taylor, ’93)
6. Josie Lu Bird O’Quinn, ’56
7. Kay Remynse Albin, ’57, Mr. Webb
8. Gera Banks Winchester, ’71
9. Beverely Wolf Henrion-Bush, ’61
10. Stetson Franco, ’11
11. Jim Ball, ’59, Cathy Bontley Brown, ’63

12. Judy Lightfoot Remynse, ’56
13. Cody Johnson, ’20
14. Doland Maner, ’40
15. Robert Miles, ’57
16. Don Albin, the
        photographer for this page
17. Joan Parma, ’75
18. David Bailey, ’61
19. Ken Spence, ’82
20. Barbara Beard Wooten, ’63
21. Diane, Tom Cravens, ’60

#10
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Laurie Adams Alspaugh, ’90
Sarah Arambula, ’10
Forrest Broyles, ’10

*Tammy Bice Calandro, ’76
*Skip Calandro, CBC
*Olivia Calandro, ’10
*Chrisanna Calandro, ’13
*Robert Cantrell, ’50

Michael Cartier, ’84
Janella Potthoff Cox, ’63
Tish Kobty Delathouder, ’90

*Joel Ferguson, ’62
Bob Finley, ’51
Ellen Cales Foster, ’57

*Guy Garner III, ’70
Micah Green, ’01
Donna East Hill, ’59
Karol Dunks Jenkins, ’75

*Brad Jessup, ’63
James & Carima Jobe, ’90/CBC
Jackson & Jace Jobe, CBC
Justin Jobe,’95
Tannie Holloway Jobe, ’95

*Teresa Capps King, ’75
*Mary Thomas Kleiman, ’76

Morgan Leake, ’10
Ann East & Loyd Morris, ’53/CBC

*Todd & Kyndal Cravens Nicol, ’87/’87
*Gerry & Jean Bird Patterson, ’59/’60

Mary Jane Pope, ’51-CBC
*Kevin Prewett, ’90

Jeannette McNeil Proctor, ’52
Jana Jordan Shaw, ’78
Victoria Swope, ’09

*Don Smith, ’60
Ronald Trammell, ’71
Jeffrey Wilson, ’78
Nathan Yruegas, ’09

Mystery Woman, ??
We have her name. She joined online,
paid her dues, but we received no other
information about her. If you know
Mary Lankford, please contact
Sharron Merrill with contact information.
We don’t even know her grad year.
ahs_alumni@sbcglobal.net or
817.879.7162

   If you are not receiving the newsletter by surface mail or are not
receiving email notification that the newsletter has been posted on

www.ahscolts-alumni.org, please contact ahs_alumni@sbcglobal.net.
   Because of the length of the roster (hurrah!) and the cost of paper and

printing, the full roster of members will only appear on the website.
Please check your names. (If you aren’t online, you might know someone

who can do this for you.) Please send corrections to
cathybbrown@sbcglobal.net.

AHS teachers support the Alumni Association as members—even
if they aren’t ex-Colts. Over 60 staff members have joined the Association,
most as Colts By Choice. Here are the latest.

Frank Banell
Joan Camfield
Emily Johnson
Kalee Johnson

Chris Hughes
Tommy Moore
JaNae Mundy
Patrick O’Toole

Darlene Yovonie

*Life Member
CBC-Colt By Choice

REMEMBERING:

David Beard
   Cathy Brown
Dennis Bradley
   Assisted Services, Inc.
   Kenny & Mary DuBoise
   Joe & Martha Durand
   Pat Ballweg Gazewood
   Lynda Arthur Reeves
   Elizabeth Wagner
Jane Little Holland
   Jim Holland
Jerry Jordan
   Sonny & Barbara Wooten
Charles Marshall
   Carol Bissett Thompson
James Starrett
   Sonny & Barbara Wooten
   Ann & John Hightower

Memorials to Scholarship Fund

Alumni Scholar Amber Harris, ‘05, is
earning a Masters in Social Work at UTA.
Her work centers  on a project for all
veterans in college and for those who
want to attend. Although most of the
participants are from UTA, she has one
client in her caseload from Hawaii.
Amber is shown here with her son.

Donations

Scholarship Fund
Tish Kobty Delathouder
Mary Jenkins
Tommy Moore
JaNae Mundy
Bill & Sabra Nesbitt
Benny Wright

Operating Fund
Arambula Family
Bill Hughes
Judy Johnson
Karen Miller Morris

Tom Vandergriff
   Cathy Brown
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#1 #2

#3
#4

1. The Dalton Club: Dinah, ’77, & Chris, ’71, Menger, Molly, ’48, Jeff, ’80, Kathy, CBC
2. The Ivie Club: Daughters Susan, Nancy, Owen Ivie, ’43, Beverly Reynolds, ’48
3. Shirley & Jim Ball, ’59, Steve, ’59, & Jan O’Dell
4. Lana Ward Wolfe, ’65
5. DJ Extraordinaire Floyd Wine, ’63
6. Doug Hirschman, ’71, Ken Bailey, ’65, & David Bailey, ’61
7. Helen Schrickel, ’51, Phyllis Forehand, ’51, Kay Albin, ’57, Kathleen Smith, ’51
8. Patty Abshire, ’59, signing the card for Mr. Webb

#5

#6

#7

#8

H O M E C 
2 0 
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#9 #10

9. Future Colts from Hill Elementary
10. AHS Cheerleaders
11. Show Choir about to take the field
      for the national anthem
12. Air Force Junior ROTC
13. A distinguished colt
      with the Distinguished Colts
14. Band members on xylophones
15. Colt Kickers
16. Colt Band Leader

#11 #12

#13

#14

#15
#16

C O M I N G
1 0 
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Floyd Wine, AHS ’63, Association Life Member,  has supplied
music for the Tailgate Party  at Homecoming and for many class
reunions. Most recently, he was DJ for the Class of 1965’s 45th.
Floyd not only has all the hits from back in the day, but he has all
the Colt Classics as well. Call 817.451.WINE (9463) 817.455.7213
fwine@sbcglobal.net

Class of 1951
June 10 & 11
Friday: Shady Valley Golf Club,
Dinner
Saturday: Alumni Open House
10:30am
Contact: Helen Schrickel,
817.274.0005,
hhschrick@sbcglobal.net

Class of 1961
June 10 - 12
Friday: Golf
Saturday: Open House and Rolling
Hills CC
Sunday: Brunch
Contact: Charlene Wise Mahan,
817.275.7283
charmahan61@hotmail.com

Class of 1969
February 26
The Second Annual We-Aren’t-
Having-Any More-Reunions Get
Together
J Gilligans in Arlington 7:30

Class of 1971
September 23 & 24
Friday: AHS vs. Lamar, 7:30
JGillians 9:00 til close
Saturday: Reunion Banquet, Sheraton
Hotel—Dinner, dancing, cash bar
Contact: Jerrell Womble,
817.274.8813, jwwomble@tx.rr.com
Donna Young Townsend,
817.860.8944, dtownsend52@aol.com
http://ahs1971info.webs.com

Class of 1991
June 10 & 11
Send contact information to:
ahs_alumni_1991@yahoo.com
Contacts: Erin Osborne Norris,
817.456.3746
Debbie Swartz Forbes, 682.478.6470

And Another Lost Ring!
A boy’s Class of 1973 ring with initials PDC and possibly a last name
of Cone or Cawhorn has been found. Email
ahs_alumni@sbcglobal.net if you know whose it might be.

See photo on p.6 of DJ Floyd at Homecoming Tailgate Party.

NEED A DJ FOR YOUR REUNION?

State of the Reunions
The Best Ring Story So Far

    Around 20 years ago, Bob Culbertson, ’54, found an AHS Class of
1965 ring in a parking lot on Park Row. For years Bob forgot about the
ring until a few months ago when he mentioned it to Paul Swartz,
’59. Sherlock Swartz went to work and with
the help of Tommy Waldrop, ’65, and the
initials CM inside the ring, the owner was
discovered. The ring didn’t belong to Cynthia
Michener or Cindy Moody, but at the
group’s 45th reunion in October, Paul and
Doris Whitlock, ’59—representing the
Alumni Association—returned the long lost
ring to Cathy Miller Lennington of the
Houston area.
   The story of the ring appeared in the Star-
Telegram in November.
Writer Patrick Walker
ended his piece with
this great quote from
Cathy. “I appreciate
very much each person
involved in this act of
kindness. I would
never have been
reunited with my ring
except that each of
them was kind and
caring and understanding enough to realize what a special gift the ring
would be.”
   One more full circle note: Bob Culbertson’s granddaughter
Alexandra Anderson received a $1,000 AHS Alumni Association
scholarship in 2010.
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Nominations Open for......2011 Distinguished Colt Alumni Awards
   The field is wide open for the 2011 class of Distinguished Colts. Only one nomination has been submitted to
date, and no nominations submitted from previous years will be considered. Since names can be resubmitted for
consideration every year, the Board encourages you to do just that!
   Base your nomination on selecting honorees who typify the spirit, pride and tradition of Arlington
High School through their tireless efforts to “give back” to our school or those who have brought
honor to Arlington High School and Arlington through their significant career accomplishments.

Send your nomination by March 15, 2011 on a single sheet of paper to
AHS Alumni  · PO Box 152578 · Arlington, TX 76015

OR fill out the form online at www.ahscolts-alumni.org. Follow the DCA Awards link.

Distinguished Colt Alumni Roll Call

1997
*Tom Vandergriff, ’43

*Anna Waynette Smith Vandergriff, ’44
1998

Tom Cravens, ’60
Barbara Nash Kight, ’57

1999
*Bill Bardin, ’24

Cathy Bontley Brown, ’63
2000

Greg Friess, ’71
Jane Crews Friess, ’71

2001
Michael Ditto, ’55

Lt. Robert Perry Mills, Jr., ’59
(posthumous)

*Natalee Davis Parr, ’28
Jane Robin Ellis, Colt By Choice

2002
Tillie Lester Burgin, ’54

Carol Knox, ’40

*Phillip Stork, ’49
Dean Corey, Colt By Choice

(posthumous)
2003

Robert Fielder, ’25
(posthumous)

Beverly Bohannon Reynolds, ’48
*Gene Schrickel, ’44

John Webb, Colt By Choice
2004

William Conner, ’36
Gary Martin, ’53
Frank Smith, ’43

Kathleen Bradford Smith, ’51
Margie Austin, Colt By Choice

2005
Alan Austin, ’69
Ben Pierce, ’72

Anne Ross Berg Seldon, ’52
Ernest Wilemon, ’43

Kathryn Taylor Wilemon, ’55

2006
Charlie Key, ’59
(posthumous)

*Charles Marshall, ’51
Wanda Roberson Marshall, ’49

Dorothy Thornton Rencurrel, ’49
Mike Wade, ’76

*Mayfield Workman, Colt By
Choice
2007

Tom DeFrank, ’63
Bill Hughes, ’48

Dinah Dalton Menger, ’77
2008

James Ditto, ’48
Alvin Moseley, ’65

Martha Wiggins Moseley, ’66
James Adams, Colt By Choice

2009
James “Brad” Bradley, ’39

Kent Cherry, ’52
Phyllis Hargrave Forehand, ’51

Paul Swartz, ’59
Jannette Workman, ’54

2010
Jim Ball, ’59

Jeff Dalton, ’80
Owen Ivie, ’43

Neel Kearby, ’28
(posthumous)

*since deceased

At pre-game ceremonies the
2010 honorees were
presented to the
Homecoming crowd: from
left, Owen Ivie, ’43, Lana
Wolfe and her escort Colonel
Kelly (representing the late
Neel Kearby, ’28), Jim Ball,
’59, Jeff Dalton, ’80.
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Annual Members: It’s Time to Renew
   REMAIN an active member of the Alumni Association by sending in $10 by March 1, 2011. KEEP your name on our

database for the Spring newsletter mailing and on the roster posted on www.ahscolts-alumni.org.

IF YOU CHOOSE to become a Life Member, send in $100/individual or $150/household. UPDATE all contact information

when you send in the renewal form on p.11. IF YOU PREFER to receive email notification that the newsletter has been

posted on the website rather than a hard copy, please CHECK that box. Life Members, please USE the renewal form to

send in any changes in your contact information.

If your name is NOT listed below, your membership is current through 2011. Send check to:
AHS Alumni · PO Box 152578 · Arlington, Texas 76015

To renew online: go to www.ahscolts-alumni.org and follow the link on the home page.

David & Marcie Agee
Donald & Kay Albin
Eric Alm
Mary Nell Babers
Mike Bandera
Zack Barksdale
Sylvia Barrett
Susan Barrett
Shawn, Kristen,
 Brandon Batchelor
Ruby Beard

* Carol Bearden
Daniel Beaver
Janie Bellomy

* Tiffany Benavides
Jerry & Jane Bentley
Tiffany Bingham
Martha Black
Sherry Boone
Robert Broughton II
Wayne & Wanda Bryant
Mickey Bryce
Truman & Kitty Bryce
Wally Bryce
Janet Buckelew
Janie Burns
Patty Bush
Miriam Bush
Carroll & Judith Butler
Lynda Campbell
Merilyn Carden
Jerry &  Donna Cariker
Thomas Champion
Pat Conner
William Cook
Victor Crosby
Paula Crossman
Robin Crouser
Domini Davis

Summer Davis
Lisa Dempsey
John & Frankie Dennehy
John Dickey
Carolyn Duff
Charlese Duff
Bettye Dunn
Jan Dye
Steve Eaton
Linda Eaton
Melvin Eddings
Cremona Edwards
Sydney Eller
Gene Elrod
Debbie Ericson
Baldemar Fernandez
Phyllis Forehand
Effie & Shirley Foster
John & Beverly Frank
Pat Galyon
John Gardner
Randy & Susan Garrison
Pat Gazewood

* Karen George
Linda Gipson
Lila Glenn
Joe & Sharon Hall
Kristina Halley
Pattie Hardin
Angie Hare
Fay Harmon
Tony, Tina, Taylor

      Todd Hatchett
* Lynn Herr

Geary, Cathy, Caren Hewett
Julette Hiett
Nancy Hiler
Edith Hoad
Carolyn Hodnet

John & Becky Hughes
Vance Hunt

* Renda Hunter
Iris Johnson
Michael Johnson
Bill Jones
Sarah Jones
Kenneth & Penny Kilpatrick
Tom & Sue Ann Kilpatrick
Jane Kornblut
JoAnn Laird
Robin Land
Linda Lasater
Mary Lee Leatherwood
Cherry Ledbetter
Anne & Charlene Lemmons
Judy Litherland
Anita Gruber & Carl Long
Wesley Madsen
Donald Majka
Jill Malo
Nancy Marak
Clete & Susie McAlister
Katherine McCollum

* Jill McCormick
Amelia McMillen
Linda & Heather McMillen
Martha Sue Meek
Ross Menger
Bill Middleton
Curtis Miley
Mary Lou Moore
Karen Morris
Patty Murphy
Cory Murray
Sharon Nethaway

* Shane Nelson
Frank Newby
Bob Oliver

Melody Olsen
Kathy Olsen
Don & Barbara

       Ormand
Lucien Palmer
George & Betty Parr
Betty Patrick
Carol Patterson
Susan Pepper
Ana Pettit
Margaret Phillips
Robert Phillips
John “Rush” Pierce, Jr.
Richard Pippins
Bob & Barbara Poe

* Randy & Julie Porter
Lanette & Gene Posey
Wilma Prater
Allen Price
Scott & Carolyn Price
Lorie Quirk
Edward Rankin
Jasen & Casey Ritter
Christy Robare
John Robison
Marilyn Rusk
Geri Russell
Saenz Family
Jason Sauter
Gladys & Wayne Scott
Patricia Seegrist
Bill Shell
Doug Shuck
Jimmy & Nancy Siler
Jo Anne & Raley Smith
Judy & Kelsey

      Snodgrass
Wanda Sorrell
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           Join online at www.ahscolts-alumni.org

Name ___________________________________________________________________________ Class of ______
              (First)              (Last)       (Maiden)

Address ________________________________________________________________________________
(Street)

_______________________________________________________________________________________
                  (City)         (State)        (Zip)    (Phone)    

E-Mail __________________________________________________     Form of Payment   ❑  Cash    ❑  Check

Check your preference:   ❑ Newsletter by regular mail   ❑  by email notification
Payable to:  AHS Alumni   P.O. Box 152578    Arlington, TX 76015    817.879.7162 ahs_alumni@sbcglobal.net

Given by Arlie’s Angel name: _________________________________ phone: ______________________

W2011AHS Alumni Association Renewal/New Member Form
Scholarship Fund $ _______________

Dues Enclosed $ _______________

Annual Life
INDIVIDUAL $20 with $10 annual renewal $100, no renewals
HOUSEHOLD $25 with $10 annual renewal $150, no renewals

   Increasing our membership keeps the Association afloat. When the Board of Directors voted to establish Life
Memberships in 2000, the increase in collections helped us expand our efforts—going from two newsletters to
three, giving scholarships, funding more grants. Obviously, once paid, Life Memberships no longer contribute to
cash flow. That’s what makes annual members’ renewals and new memberships so vital to the financial survival of
the Association. LIFE MEMBERS, please consider giving an annual membership to someone you know who would
appreciate what the Alumni Association can do for them and what we can do together for Arlington High.

Mike Soward
Ron Spain

* Janie Stenger
Barbara Tapp
Cheryl Taylor West

      & Chelsea Carter
Christine Tham
Tracey Thomas
Kati Thompson
Bill & Gen Thornton

Shirley Thornton
K’Ann Urashi
Tommy Urie
Ralph & Barbara Valentine
Audrey Van Buren
Kathy Voss
Bill & Bobbye Walker
Carmen Walker
Eric Walker
Neal Walker

Kenneth Watkins
Mike Watkins
Mary Ann Weaver

* Martha, Jason &
       Meagan  Webb

Bobbi Westendorf
Emily Whatley
Bonny Williams
Elizabeth Williams
Kurtis, Stacy, Lauren,

      Kristen Williams

Betty Willis
Judy Wilson
Lida Wilson
Mitch Wilson

* Connie & Fred Woehr
Mark & Vicki Wood
Lewis & Shirley Woodward
Andy & Linda Wright
Barbara Young
Gary & Juanice Young

*Teachers who are no longer on staff at AHS must pay renewal dues to remain active members.

Do you think your renewal doesn’t matter?
Do you wonder what the Association can do with $10?

If all of you renew, you will fund the Spring issue of our newsletter.
You will purchase plaques for our 2011 Distinguished Colt Alumni.

YOUR $10.00 MATTERS.
SEND IT IN TODAY!

To renew or to give a gift membership online, go to
www.ahscolts-alumni.org

IT’S A HORSE RACE!

Heading into 2011 the Association
congratulates these four classes with
the most members.

1. Class of 2010 – 66 members
2. Class of 1963 – 65 members
3. Class of 1961 – 57 members
4. Class of 1959 – 56 members



Kudos to Marsha
Matlock, ‘75, and
Sally Denton
Culver, ‘76, for
their long stint as
Chairs  of our July
4 Parade efforts.
You started a fun
tradition  or the
Association.
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President: Erin Hawkes Chaney, ’64
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Treasurer: Jim Tipton, ’70
Chairpersons
Membership: Sharron Chapman Merrill, ’61
Webmaster: Mac Martin, ’61
Growth & Development: Ana Pettit, ’74
Graphics Design: Erica Chaney Crosley, ’95
Product Sales: Paul Swartz, ’59
        Assistant: Linda Garner Gipson, ’61
Reunions: Doris Collard Whitlock, ’59

Newsletter: Cathy Bontley Brown, ’63
      Assistamt: Heather McMillen, ’90
Distinguished Colts: Teresa Capps King, ’75
Special Events: Jo Colliflower McGovern, ’66
Scholarship: Jannette Workman, ’54
Archives: Martha Sue Martin Meek, ’69
Alumni Band: Tanya Terrell-Weideman, ’81
Member-at-large: Mike Enger, ’74
Campus Liaison: Kathy Fuller Havins, ’76
Standing Committees
G&D: Bowie Hogg, ’96
Archives: Leslie Cox Recine, ’81

   Peggy Wood Martin, ’66

Renewals Due—March 1, 2011

Linda

Sharron
Peggy           Erin          Mac


